Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: Class E properties
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would be grateful for the following information:

1) The number of class E properties in your local authority area

Answer:

This information is not held. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Additionally, the number of 
2) Applications made and;
3) Successful applications made
since 1st August 2021 to convert Class E (commercial, business and service use) properties into Class C3 (residential use) properties through permitted development.
In respect of Qs. 2 and 3 above, this information is publicly available by using the advanced search facility on the Council’s online Planning Register database at Find and comment on planning applications (leicester.gov.uk).




[image: image1.png]Planning applications only

Planning Portal reference number:

Planning Portal reference number

Application Type:

Al o click to select option

Development Type:

Al o click to select option

Decision Type:

Al o click to select option

Validated between:

DOMMAYYY o DOMMAYYY

Planning Decision date between:

DOMMAYYY w© DDMMAYYY





This therefore is a refusal in accordance with Section 21 of FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of EIR, the information is made publicly accessible to the applicant by other means/ in another form or format.

4) The number of properties that have now been converted from Class E to Class C3 through permitted development

This information is not held.  As such this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
